Welcome to your monthly ward update for Roundhill, brought to you by PCSO Powell, your ward PCSO.

In June and July, we spent some time on high-visibility foot patrols in and around the area of Roundhill. More specifically Lewes Road and side roads, London Road train station and the area around Upper Lewes Road.

I have also been popping into business and speaking to them around any concerns that they have. It is known that there are issues outside The Coop, regarding anti-social behaviour. I am tackling this alongside my team.

There are no community meeting we are planning to attend but are more than happy to attend any that we get invited to. Please get in touch with me (PCSO Powell) and I can have something arranged.

I am already in contact with the Roundhill Committee, have met the members and receive regular updates from them. This is useful as we use the information to structure our foot patrols. I am keen to help address issues in the area and would still like to work collaboratively with the residents and businesses in the community.

If there are any concerns or issues you wish to raise, please do so online or via 101. You can quote PCSO Powell 43281.